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Ms Marshall 

Compliance Committee meeting : question regarding ACCC/C/2008/23 

Thank you for your e-mail. 

In reply to the Chair’s request for clarification. I confirm that the only argument relating to the £5,132 costs of the Environment Agency and BANES was about who should pay those costs. This can be found in subsection (3) and paragraphs 54 - 62 of the Appellants’ skeleton argument of 16.1.09 (see attached). 

The Appellants did not accept that the sum was reasonable but took a tactical decision to suffer this cost in order to avoid further exposure to costs. This costs risk was real rather than theoretical. It is clear from the letters from the Environment Agency and BANES of 12.11.08 and the financial pressure contained within them (letters also attached). 

In the light of these threats the Appellantts had to compromise their argument in the Court of Appeal. This can be seen if you compare the final skeleton argument of 16.1.09 served after the agreement to compromise, with the original skeleton argument of 4.2.08 (sent previously to the Compliance Committee but attached again for information) It was considered better to continue to run the overall ‘prohibitive expense’ argument but accept that the Environment Agency and BANES costs would be covered by one party or another depending on the outcome of the trial. 

Attachments include: 

Court of appeal argument of 16.1.09 

Court of appeal argument of 4.2.08 

Letter from Environment Agency of 14.11.08 

Letter from BANES of 14.11.08 

I trust that this assists. However, if you have any other queries please do not hesitate to contact me. 

-- 

Paul Stookes 

Dear Mr Stookes, 

The twenty-fifth meeting of the Compliance Committee will be held next week from 22-25 September. 

In preparation for the meeting, the Chair of the Committee has asked us to clarify one point with you relating to ACCC/C/2008/23. 
In Richard Buxton's letter to the Environment Agency of 14 January 2009 (your ref. PS/MRG-1), you wrote: 
"At the forthcoming appeal the only argument the Claimants/Appellants will run relating to these costs is that the Judge was right to summarily assess them, but wrong to order the Claimants to pay them." 

We would be grateful if you would inform us by return whether or not the above argument was raised before the Court of Appeal on 2-3 February 2009. 
If you raised any other argument(s) before the Appeal Judges on 2-3 February 2009 relating to the  £5132  costs order in favour of the Environment Agency and BANES, please specify. 
Thank you for your prompt response. 

Kind regards, 

Fiona Marshall 

